
New rules will keep patients’ info
secret
A nurse at the China-Japan Friendship Hospital cares for an inpatient.
[Photo/China Daily]

As more hospitals mine big data to improve services and tackle illnesses, the
central government has vowed to safeguard patients’ personal information with
a new regulation on h

Interview with David Koch, Sunrise

DAVID KOCH:

Prime Minister Malcolm Turnbull joins me now, good to see you.

PRIME MINISTER:

Good to see you, Kochie.

DAVID KOCH:

Sort of a little bit of smoke and mirrors here isn’t it? You’re giving back a
bit of what you’ve already cut.

PRIME MINISTER:

No what we’re doing is we’re providing a substantial additional amount of
funding. I mean Labor had –

DAVID KOCH:

From what you promised.

PRIME MINISTER:

Well yeah, from what we had previously.

You see what we’re doing is we’re actually fulfilling David Gonski’s vision.
David Gonski’s big idea – which the Labor Party did not follow – was that
every student, every school student in Australia, should be given Government
funding to their school, based on their need and it should be consistent
across the states and consistent across government and non-government
schools.

Now that’s what we’re delivering.
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And you saw, David Gonski was there with us yesterday – he’s welcomed it,
he’s supported it.

DAVID KOCH:

But it’s not as much as Gonski originally recommended though is it? It’s less
than that.

PRIME MINISTER:

No, hang on, no, that’s not right. Gonski did not recommend a specific amount
of money.

What the Labor Party did was they entered into 27 conflicting deals. So you
had students in, a same student with the same needs in one state, would get
less money than a student in another state.

They created a mishmash of conflicting deals.

That’s why so many people have welcomed what we have come out with today,
particularly the independent schools and primary school and state school
organisations, parents organisations because they can see the clarity and the
equity of what we are delivering.

DAVID KOCH:

Yep.

PRIME MINISTER:

We are delivering consistency and fairness right across the country.

DAVID KOCH:

The experts I talk to say ‘less funding, but way better distributed.’ So it
is going to be a better playing field. But, yes, they may have done all these
conflicting deals, but New South Wales for example, Rob Stokes, the Education
Minister there, saying: ‘I don’t like your plan, I like the old Labor Party
one, because I am going to get more!’ He’s talking about taking you to court
over this!

PRIME MINISTER:

Well, let me just say this to you-

DAVID KOCH:

And he is a friendly government, a conservative.

PRIME MINISTER:

Look, let’s be clear though, the Labor Party never had the money.

What they proposed, I mean Colin Barnett, who was the West Australian Premier



at the time, called it out. He said at the time, it was obvious they didn’t
have the money. It was Monopoly money.

What we’re proposing here, what we are setting out is fully funded and you
are right, what you’ve been told is right – it is consistent, it is fair.

DAVID KOCH:

Yeah.

PRIME MINISTER:

This is Gonski the vision.

DAVID KOCH:

So rich schools are going to get less? Have you rung your old school Sydney
Grammar and said: ‘fellas, I’m going to cut your funding’?

(Laughter)

PRIME MINISTER:

No, just to be clear, there are only about 24 schools, it’s estimated that
actually receive less, and not a lot less-

DAVID KOCH:

And they are rich private schools, aren’t they?

PRIME MINISTER:

Yes, that’s right, independent, they’re non-government schools. They will
receive less per student, not a lot less, and the reason for that is that the
goal is to get everybody being treated equitably and consistently. 

And because of the way Labor handled it, some schools were getting funding
well ahead of others, some were behind.

DAVID KOCH:

Yep.

PRIME MINISTER:

It was all over the place.

Now under Labor’s proposed plan – even with the supposed extra money, which
was Monopoly money I might add – but even with that it would have taken 150
years to get the consistency and the fairness that Gonski proposed. So we’re
delivering that.

Now what David Gonski is doing, the Gonski 2.0 is not about funding, because
we believe we’ve got the dollars right – and so does David. What the real



question now is, how do we ensure that with all of that money, we get better
schools, better teachers and better results?

DAVID KOCH:

And it’s fairer.

PRIME MINISTER:

Yeah and that’s the critical bit. We need to get better outcomes. We owe that
to our kids.

DAVID KOCH:

Alright, a couple of quick ones. Victorians aren’t too happy today – the
Herald Sun is saying that you and Bill Shorten are favoring New South Wales
over Victoria with new railways and new airports. Fair comment?

PRIME MINISTER:

No it’s not fair. We are spending 20 per cent of our total budget on road
funding in Victoria.

I mean the real problem in Victoria, Kochie, is the state government.
Remember, they payed $1.2 billion not to build the East West Link. They tore
up that contract and blasted away over $1 billion in compensation and costs
for doing that.

DAVID KOCH:

Yep.

PRIME MINISTER:

We are putting real money into the Western Freeway. Real money into the M80
Ring Road, the western road there. And we are prepared to look at commitments
to other big projects in Victoria. We’re putting money into regional rail,
into Murray Basin rail-

DAVID KOCH:

Okay – so you still love Victoria?

PRIME MINISTER:

We adore Victoria. Love Victoria.

DAVID KOCH:

Okay.

PRIME MINISTER:

Love Victoria. Marvelous Melbourne. 



DAVID KOCH:

You love everyone, we know.

PRIME MINISTER:

I love trams.

(Laughter)

DAVID KOCH:

Give em’ a big kiss

Alright. News Corp columnist Miranda Devine reckons you should appoint Tony
Abbott Governor-General. What do you think of that? Fair idea? We’ve had
former Prime Ministers as Governor General before and they’ve done alright.

PRIME MINISTER:

Is that right? Have we had former-

DAVID KOCH:

Bill?

PRIME MINISTER:

Well, Bill was a former Foreign Minister, but yeah, I don’t think we have
ever had a former Prime Minister. Well, you never speculate on Vice-Regal
matters, but it just proves that Miranda Devine is as original and creative
as ever.

DAVID KOCH:

So do you think it’s got merit? It’d keep him quiet.

PRIME MINISTER:

Oh look, you can’t, you never ever speculate or comment on vice regal
matters, even if it’s as fascinating a suggestion as Miranda has made.

DAVID KOCH:

Alright. You are off to New York to meet ‘the Donald’.

PRIME MINISTER:

That’s true.

DAVID KOCH:

You’ve got to be back for the budget next week, so it’s a quick trip.

PRIME MINISTER:



It’s a flying visit.

DAVID KOCH:

What are you going to talk to him about?

PRIME MINISTER:

We’ll talk about the wide range of security and economic issues. But top of
the list obviously at the moment is North Korea-

DAVID KOCH:

Yeah.

PRIME MINISTER:

And the situation in the Middle East.

DAVID KOCH:

Are you a bit nervous because the last phone call wasn’t great? He was a bit
grumpy with you.

PRIME MINISTER:

Oh, the reports were pretty exaggerated. It was a very frank, courteous and
forthright call and I’m sure we’ll get on very well–

DAVID KOCH:

But his team leaked it, didn’t they?

PRIME MINISTER:

Oh I don’t know. The so-called leak – which I said was inaccurate in many
respects – was in The Washington Post.

DAVID KOCH:

Yeah but it was his people that leaked it?

PRIME MINISTER:

I don’t know who leaked it.

DAVID KOCH:

Right. Will you take him a present? Sort of housewarming?

(Laughter)

PRIME MINISTER:

I am sure we will exchange courtesies. We don’t need to be bringing big



gifts, but we will have something to commemorate-

DAVID KOCH:

A tea towel or something like that?

PRIME MINISTER:

A mulga wood ashtray, perhaps? You see they’re out of date nowadays – no-one
smokes anymore.

(Laughter)

DAVID KOCH:

Alright, that’s original. Well done Prime Minister.

(Laughter)

PRIME MINISTER:

But I’d just say this about the Coral Sea commemoration, which is what it’s
all about.

DAVID KOCH:

Yeah – it’s really important.

PRIME MINISTER:

Can I just say this was the turning point in the Second World War. This was
the first time the Japanese advance was reversed.

DAVID KOCH:

Yep.

PRIME MINISTER:

An invasion fleet headed to Port Moresby – which would have taken Port
Moresby – was stopped and it was stopped by a combined effort of the
Australian Navy and the US Navy, fighting together, side-by-side for the
first time.

DAVID KOCH:

It was extraordinary. Amazing bit of history.

PRIME MINISTER:

A great moment in history 75 years ago.

DAVID KOCH:

Alright, enjoy the trip. Safe travels.



PRIME MINISTER:

We will. Thank you.

[ENDS]

Radio interview with Jonesy and
Amanda, 101.7 WSFM Pure Gold

AMANDA KELLER:

Prime Minister Malcolm Turnbull – hello.

PRIME MINISTER:

Hey, great to be with you!

AMANDA KELLER:

And nice to have you on our programme, thank you.

75 per cent increase in school funding over the next decade – that’s a
wonderful thing. There are some complaints I know this morning people saying
will it be distributed where its most needed and People saying people in most
need might dip out. How can you guarantee it’s going to be fair for those who
need it?

PRIME MINISTER:

Oh, that’s exactly the commitment and we are delivering on the vision that
David Gonski set out all those years ago which is that government funding for
schools, whether they are within the government system, or the non-government
system should be needs-based, so it should be focused on the needs of the
student and it should be consistent and fair across Australia.

And so that is what we are delivering on. The Federal Government funding will
be needs-based, it will be consistent across Australia and that is our
commitment.

It is a massive increase in funding but above all it is going to ensure that
the kids that need the most funding get the most funding and so forth. It is
a very, very equitable. It is the Gonski vision and we are delivering on
that.

What Labor had, you know, they ran around talking about Gonski this and
Gonski that – they were not delivering on that. They had 27 different deals,
Amanda, which were all contradictory.
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This is going to be consistent, national, needs-based and fair.

AMANDA KELLER:

Because Australian kids, when you look at the figures have been slipping
against international standards – is this the hope that this will lift the
standard for Australian schools?

PRIME MINISTER:

Yes, well it is – that’s why we are doing Gonski 2.0.

See, what David Gonski did the first time, back in 2011, was the talk about
funding, and that he said then that the next bit of work needs to be looking
at how we ensure that we get the best schools, the best teachers and the best
outcomes for our children and grandchildren in our schools.

And so that’s the work that the new review will do, focusing on ensuring that
we lift those standards because you’re right, I mean, we’ve been spending
more but by international comparisons we’ve been slipping backwards,
particularly in mathematics and reading.

BRENDAN ‘JONESY’ JONES:

So you’re off to the US of A on Thursday to meet with Donald Trump. I hope
your people have got you in premium economy, that’s a long flight!

(Laughter)

PRIME MINISTER:

That’s right. Yes. I’ll be flying over the courtesy of the Royal Australian
Air Force.

We’ll get there late on Wednesday night New York time and we’ll be there for
Thursday and be back in Australia late on Saturday night our time.

BRENDAN ‘JONESY’ JONES:

Are you worried it might be a little bit awkward because, you know, for what
the media would report that the last time you guys chatted on the phone it
was kind of awkward? So how are you going to go face-to-face?

PRIME MINISTER:

Look, I’m sure we’ll be fine. The reports of that telephone conversation were
not accurate – they were very exaggerated in fact and it was, we had, the
President and I had a frank, forthright and courteous call. We are both
people with a long background in business and I think, I’ve got no doubt that
we’ll get on fine.

AMANDA KELLER:

Considering that he’s invited the President of the Philippines, who is rather



notorious, to visit the White House and he says he’d be honoured to meet Kim
Jong-un – if he doesn’t roll out the red carpet for you I think there is
something wrong!

(Laughter)

PRIME MINISTER:

Well as you know it is a great event that we are both going to be attending.
It is on the Intrepid, the aircraft carrier in New York and it is the 75th
Anniversary of the Battle of the Coral Sea and there will be both Australian
and American veterans.

And this was the sea battle in 1942 which was the first time the Japanese
were turned back and defeated. They had an invasion force that was going to,
that would have unquestionably had it got through taken Port Moresby. It
would have isolated Australia from the United States. And this was a
momentous battle, a momentous battle where the Royal Australian Navy and the
US Navy fought side-by-side.

It was the first sea battle which was fought by aircraft alone where the
ships, the two navies, the two combatants didn’t actually see each other. It
was really critical turning point in the war.

You know, 1942 was so bleak.

BRENDAN ‘JONESY’ JONES:

Yep!

PRIME MINISTER:

Singapore had been lost. Our Army was either in the Middle East or captured
by the Japanese. The Japanese had swept through South East Asia. I mean, it
looked, Australia was fearful of and expecting an invasion and so this was a
great, a great turning point in the war. So it is really a time to celebrate
that, to commemorate that and honour that rock solid alliance between
Australia and the United States.

BRENDAN ‘JONESY’ JONES:

Do you know what I learnt about Donald Trump? He suffers from bathmophobia
and that’s a phobia of walking down stairs or slopes and that is why Theresa
May was holding his hand when he was going down some stairs when she visited
him.

AMANDA KELLER:

You might have to help then!

(Laughter)

PRIME MINISTER:



That’s all news-

BRENDAN ‘JONESY’ JONES:

I’m just giving you a heads up!

(Laughter)

PRIME MINISTER:

Thank you!

BRENDAN ‘JONESY’ JONES:

Just grab his hand, instantly grab his hand and say you’re with me now!

PRIME MINISTER:

Okay, thanks for the heads up.

AMANDA KELLER:

I look forward to Sean Spicer explaining it all to us in future days!

(Laughter)

BRENDAN ‘JONESY’ JONES:

What? Why the Australian Prime Minister is holding our President’s hand?

(Laughter)

PRIME MINISTER:

Yes, right okay, I’ll bear all that in mind!

(Laughter)

BRENDAN ‘JONESY’ JONES:

Just a simple thank you, Malcolm – that would be fine.

PRIME MINISTER:

Thank you, thank you!

AMANDA KELLER:

And you know what? In ten years’ time you might be flying out of Badgerys
Creek, you never know.

BRENDAN ‘JONESY’ JONES:

Exactly!



PRIME MINISTER:

Yeah, I know, isn’t that exciting?

AMANDA KELLER:

About time.

PRIME MINISTER:

We are going to build that airport. It is going to be a catalyst for growth
and jobs and investment and opportunities in Western Sydney. It’s long
overdue.

AMANDA KELLER:

Absolutely.

PRIME MINISTER:

And my Government is going to build it.

BRENDAN ‘JONESY’ JONES:

Yep. I’m a bit dirty about the skate park because I was looking forward to
grinding my axle a little bit later on but you can’t have it all.

(Laughter)

AMANDA KELLER:

Can’t please everyone Malcolm – you just can’t.

PRIME MINISTER:

Okay, well it was great to talk to you both.

AMANDA KELLER:

Safe travels – thanks Prime Minister.

BRENDAN ‘JONESY’ JONES:

Thank you Prime Minister – good luck.

PRIME MINISTER:

Thank you.

[ENDS] 



Central China reports one H7N9 death

A woman died of H7N9 bird flu infection in central China’s Hubei Province,
local authorities said Tuesday.

The woman, 68, tested positive for the H7N9 strain of virus on April 27 after
days of high fever with no apparent cause, the emergency response office of
Wuhan City Government said in a statement.

She died on April 30.

H7N9 is a bird flu strain first reported to have infected humans in China in
March 2013. Infections are most likely occur in winter and spring.

Unit set up to tackle farmland
pollution, degradation

The Ministry of Agriculture set up a unit to tackle soil pollution and
degradation of arable land.

The new arable land quality monitoring and protection center will build a
nationwide network to monitor arable land quality and treat degradation and
pollution, said Zeng Yande, an official at the ministry.

The black soil in northeastern provinces is degrading, farmland in some
northwestern regions are plagued by salinization while a few places in
southern provinces are suffering from heavy metal pollution, according to
Zeng.

The move came amid efforts to ensure food security as climate change and
pollutants eroded arable land and reduced its capacity to produce food.

Total arable land in the country was 135 million hectares at the end of 2015.
China has set a base line of 124 million ha.
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